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With a new school year for North Nodaway comes along new 
staff and faculty. 

This year the North Nodaway School District has a new prin-
cipal, Zach McMains, from Brookfi eld, Missouri. He taught in 
Springfi eld, Missouri for a year and then taught at Kansas City, 
Missouri for fi ve years in reading. 

For his college career, he went to Missouri State University. 
Later he got his specialist in Administration at Baker University 
in Baldwin City, Kansas. 

A few things he has noticed about the North Nodaway students 
is their general attitude. They are serious about learning and their 
education, and that they care about each other. 

Now, on a lighter note, some of the things that he enjoys doing 
in his spare time is to hunt and fi sh a lot.  

New Principal for North Nodaway High School
by: Rebecca Piveral

The new elementary principal is 
Mrs. Brenda Dougan.

Dougan Takes Over At Pickering
by: Rebeca Piveral

She grew up in Allendale, Mis-
souri and went to school at Worth 

County R-3. She went to col-
lege at Northwest Missouri 
State University. When she was 
asked why she became a teach-
er, she said that she always 
knew she would be a teacher 
and had never thought of any-
thing else.

 Before coming to North 
Nodaway, she taught preschool 
at Jefferson C-123 and Title 
Math at Worth County R-3. 
She then taught the 2nd grade 
and Title Reading at Northeast 
Nodaway R-V.

 Some things that Mrs. Dou-
gan enjoys are watching her kids 
participate in sports. She also en-
joys coaching their basketball and 
softball teams.

She would like to thank the staff, 
board of education, and the parents 
who made her feel welcome and 
looks forward to a successful year 
here at North Nodaway.

Mr. Zach McMains 
takes charge in his fi rst 
year at North Nodaway 
MS/HS Principal

Elementary Principal Mrs. 
Brenda Dougan looks forward 
to a successful year at North 
Nodaway
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Gail Henggeler 
used to teach at the 
elementary but this 
year she came up to 
the High School. Gail 
grew up in the town of 
Hopkins, MO and gradu-
ated high school there as 
well. Some of her hobbies include 
swimming, cooking, being with her 
kids, and taking care of fl owers. 

Gail decided to become a teacher be-
cause she wanted to enrich the lives of 
younger children. She had taught at the 
elementary as a paraprofessional for 
ten years, but decided to move up to 
the high school, which she really en-
joys. 

For the school year of 
2007-2008 one of the new 

teachers is Courtney Black-
ford.

Mrs. Blackford is parapro-
fessional for the preschool.                                     

She is from Maryville 
but moved to Hopkins in 
2002.

Mrs. Blackford attend-
ed Highland Community 

College in Highland, Kan-
sas. Later she went to Penn 

Valley Community College in 
Kansas City, Missouri.

In her spare time she likes to go on 
walks, make scrapbooks, and spend 
time with family and friends. Be-
fore she came to North Nodaway she 
worked at Jack and Jill Day Care.  She 
also was the lead teacher for the three 
year olds at LaPetite Academy in Kan-
sas City, Missouri.

Joining us this year at North Nod-
away is Roberta O’Connell as an el-
ementary paraprofessional.  

Mrs. O’Connell grew up in Stan-

Former preschool teacher Cindy 
Scarbrough is back with North Nod-
away this year. Mrs. Scarbrough grew 
up and went to school in Maryville, 
Missouri and then went on to North-
west Missouri State University.

Mrs. Scarbrough’s hobbies include 
being outside, reading and being with 
family. She is also involved with PEO 
at the First Baptist Church in Hopkins. 

She decided to teach because it was 
something she always wanted to do 
and what she always dreamed of. She 

loves having fun all day with 
kids that make her smile. Mrs. 

Scarbrough has taught at 
the preschool in Pickering 

before, during the 2003- 
2004 school year, and 
decided to come back 
this year.

Ashley Weiss grew up and graduat-
ed high school in Strong City, Kansas. 
She then went on to graduate and play 
softball at the University of Missouri in 
Rolla.  Ms. Weiss enjoys reading, writ-
ing, and talking on the phone with her 
sisters. She has decided to be the head 
coach of softball at 
Nor th Nodaway 
t h i s year

 Ashley Yount grew up in the small 
town of Ravenwood, MO and went on 
to college at NWMSU. 

This will be her fi rst year experienc-
ing a teaching career. Yount says she 
has wanted to be a teacher since she 
was 9 when she would come home and 
play school. She also decided to be-
come a teacher because someone told 
her that there would be no other job she 
could get that would make a difference 
in people’s lives.

Yount just built a new house in 
Maryville with her husband 
Kent, her fi ve cats, and two 
dogs. Some of her hob-
bies are playing sports, 
including softball, 
playing ping pong 
with her husband, 
photography, read-
ing, and taking power 
naps. She also played 
softball for Northwest 
and she currently holds a 
few records there, one of 
them being the most ca-
reer homeruns.

NN Sees Lots of New Faces in the Faculty
by: Brandi Glidden and Rebecca Piveral

berry, Missouri on a farm and went to college at Northwest Missouri State University. Some of her hobbies include 
reading, horseback riding, and quilting. She has three children with the youngest one in college and three grandchil-
dren and another one due in December. 

She decided to become a teacher because in college her major was physical education. She loves sports and wants 
others to enjoy them as well. Mrs. O’Connell has substituted at several different schools, but this is her fi rst year at 
North Nodaway.

From the top 
clockwise: 

Ashley Weiss, 
Cindy Scarbrough, 

Courtney Blackford, 
Roberta O’Connell, 
Gail Henggeler, and 

Ashley Yount
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The Mustang Metro is being pub-
lished by 7 students this year. Ev-
eryone must pull together and help 
out with writing and editing the arti-
cles. The staff include; Editor, Karie 
Ogle; Sports Editor, Brandi Glidden; 
Features Editor, Nena Volner; Event 
Editor, Rebecca Piveral, Reporters, 
Cole Fisher, Brett Henggeler, and 
Veroncia Ware; and Sponsor, Kenna 
Wilmes.

 The staff is not only leaning how 
to write newsletter articles, they are 
working on understanding the new 
technology with the newsletter lay-
outs. The new technology is called 
Adobe InDesign. Each student ex-

A new year brings more opportu-
nities for Mr. Ingraham. Mr. Ingra-
ham is a very busy with 9th and 10th 
grade community service/character 
education classes, 6th -8th grade his-
tory, 6th and 8th grade reading class-
es, and 8th grade life skills.

Mr. Ingraham has many things 
planned for the 2007-2008 school 
year. He plans to have a Veterans 
Day breakfast and assembly that 
will be arranged by the character 
education class. 

Mr. Ingraham is working with the 
6th grade Geography class on the 
technology that helps geographers 
do the work effectively, and also 
taking a look at the ecosystems re-
lated to the area in which they live. 

In the 7th grade World History 
class the class is working the origin 

A new year brings more students 
to the preschool as well as a new 
teacher, Mrs. Scarbrough. Mrs. 
Scarbrough is currently teaching 16 
preschool students. She has started 
man activities such as the LETTER 
PEOPLE, Center Time, and each 
student has his or her own job. At 
Center Time the students read and 
do experiments. In the classroom 
the students are learning to write 
and enjoy playing outside on the 
riding toys the most. 

Preschoolers Exper-
ince Learning is Fun
by: Karie Ogle

A Busy Year Lies Ahead for MS Social Studies
by: Karie Ogle

of early civilization (Mesopotamia 
and the Nile River Delta), also the 
class will be looking forward to les-
son to Rube Turner talk about his 
trip to Egypt.  

He will also join the 8th grade 
American History class on a Lewis 
and Clark adventure. The Lewis and 
Clark adventure will allow each of 
the students to journal their activi-
ties, be lead on a scavenger hunt, 
work on mapping, learn to cook a 
meal outdoors, enjoy canoeing, par-
ticipate in archery, and learn plant 
identifi cation. In the classroom the 
8th graders are working on learn-
ing the early exploration of North 
America. 

All of the classes are getting off to 
a very busy start with hopes to keep 
it that way.

The Newsletter Staff: A New Face for the Mustang Metro
by: Karie Ogle

plores the program and does assign-
ments to learn new things. The stu-
dents discover easy ways to make 
things happen like making new 
paragraph styles and making new 
character pallets. The students also 
discover the hardship of making 
things look right on each of the lay-

outs. All of the new things are really 
making the students work and enjoy 
the desktop publishing class.  

The newsletter is a North Nod-
away publication that is sent to ev-
ery boxholder in Hopkins and Pick-
ering around the beginning of each 
month.  

The Mustang Metro staff consists of 7 
students this year. They are (L to R): 
front row: Jr. Brandi Glidden, Jr. Nena 
Volner, Sr. Rebecca Piveral, Jr. Veroni-
ca Ware; Back Row: Jr. Karie Ogle, Jr. 
Cole Fisher, Jr. Brett Henggeler, and 
Sponsor Kenna Wilmes




